

Cliddesden Primary School Headteacher's Newsletter

Summer Term Issue 2 26 May 2017

SUMMER FETE - A MESSAGE FROM FRIENDS OF CLIDDESDEN

With the Summer Fete fast approaching, we still need help on stalls for the day! If you can give an hour and a half on the 10th June it would make this event even more amazing! Take a look at the sign-up sheet which will be out every day until the event.

Please remember to either sell or return your raffle tickets by Wednesday 7th June. Hopefully you can sell them to friends and family over the half term holiday.

Finally we will need books and toys to sell on our second hand book and toy stall. If you manage to have a sort out over the holidays and then they can be brought in and donated from Monday 5th June.

Thank you so much for your continued support with this event and we hope you enjoy the day.

Amy Welch

Dear parents, carers and members of our school community,

This has been a short half term but a very busy one. Our Year 2 and 6 pupils completed their end of Key Stage SATs and all worked very hard to do their best. Year 4 visited Privett, young athletes from Chestnut and Oak Classes took part in the annual Sparkling Tag Rugby festivals at Overton Rugby Club, we had walk to school week and much more.

Today I had the pleasure of taking four of our Year 6 pupils to Festival Place for the 'Sitting with Jane' photo call. You can read more about this later in the newsletter.

A reminder of dates for the summer second half are below and I will keep you informed if there are any changes or additions. I would like to remind Chestnut Class parents that we have the visit from African Activities the first week back and we would appreciate your contributions towards this as soon as possible. We have attached the form with this newsletter. Thank you to those of you who have already contributed.

A reminder also that Saturday 10^{th} June is our Summer Fete and we hope to see you there for a fun filled afternoon. I wish you a happy and safe half term break. School starts again on Monday 5^{th} June.

Mr Kenneth Davies Headteacher

SUMMER TERM 2017	
	<u>JUNE</u>
Monday 5	Summer Term 2 nd half begins 8:45am
Tuesday 6	African Workshop for Chestnut Class
Thursday 8	New Reception Parents Meeting 6:30pm
Friday 9	Whole School Cross Country Event
Saturday 10	Summer Fete 3-6pm
Monday 12	Year 1 Phonics Screening
Tuesday 13	Year 5/6 Hockey tournament at Down Grange
Wednesday 14	Oak Class Countryside Awareness Day at The Herriard Estate
Thursday 15	Year 6 Think Safe
	Little Acorns Group 1 - 1:30 to 3pm
Thursday 22	Little Acorns Group 2 - 1:30 to 3pm
Thursday 29	 Foundation Stage Parents Consultation Morning and Foundation Stage Reports to parents Year 5 Taster Day at Brighton Hill Community School Little Acorns All - 1:30 to 3pm
	JULY
Monday 3	INSET Day Staff Only - School Closed
Tuesday 4	Sports day • KS1 10am • KS2 1pm
Monday 17	Reports to parents Years 1-6
Tuesday 18	Open Afternoon 3:30pm
Wednesday 19	Oak Class Production • Matinee - 1:30pm • Evening - 6:00pm
Friday 21	Year 6 Leavers Assembly - 9:00am

CLUBS

Tuesday 25

This term's clubs are:

Mondays: KS1 and KS2 Gynmastics -3:15 to 4:15pm - Premier Sports

Tuesdays: KS2 Sports Club - 3:15 to 4:15pm - Debs Costen

Wednesdays: Cricket Club (Years 5&6) - 3:15 to 4:15pm - Mark Barden Thursdays: Tennis Club (Years 3&4) - 3:15 to 4:15pm - Miss Romain Thursdays: KS1 and KS2 Streetdance -3:15 to 4:15pm - Premier Sports Fridays: KS1 and KS2 Wake up Club - 8:00am to 8:30am - Debs Costen

AFTER SCHOOL

A reminder that you are very welcome to stay in the playground until the agreed time of 3:45pm. Please note that if you choose to do this, that you must supervise your children. Ball games, water fights and climbing on the outdoor furniture are not permitted. For health and safety reasons once the children have left the building they should not re-enter and The Link door will be closed at 3:30pm. Should there be an emergency such as a fire, we would have no idea of who was in the

• Year 6 BBQ - 5pm

End of term 3:15pm

building. This is why we have registers for after school clubs. Also you should not enter the toilets with your child for safeguarding reasons. Should you need to for a specific reason, please inform a member of staff. Please respect that after school, teachers are busy planning and marking and Mr Sumner and Ms Houstoun are cleaning. Thank you for your support.

SITTING WITH JANE



Luis, Archie, Eryn and Katie from Oak class have spent the past few weeks designing and painting our 'Sitting with Jane' book-bench. This was a project that several local schools took part in, to pay tribute to the life and works of Jane Austen who was born in the village of Steventon, west of Basingstoke, and spent a great deal of her life living in Hampshire. The Cliddesden book-bench will be on display with other schools' works on the upper mall in Festival Place over the half term holiday. Then it will be returned to school to keep, taking turns in each class in the book corners.

To view diary dates and class pages, find out about our curriculum, read all about our events in school, view your child's homework tasks, learn how to stay safe on the internet and much more please visit our school website www.cliddesden.hants.sch.uk

CONTACT US

Cliddesden Primary School,

Cliddesden,

Basingstoke,

Hampshire RG25 2QU

Tel: 01256 321571

Email: adminoffice@cliddesden.hants.sch.uk

Website: www.cliddesden.hants.sch.uk.